



SUBJECT: DSA2 Hull - Community Liaison Meeting

PRESENT:

LOCATION:
DSA2 Project Office.

Cllr Margaret Corless – South Hunsley Ward ERYC
Cllr Paul Hopton – South Hunsley Ward ERYC
Cllr Mike Abraham – North Ferriby Parish Council
Cllr Mike Thane - Welton Parish Council
Mike Robson
Claire Allmendinger
Joanne Arro (part meeting via Teams)
Sean Donnelly – Amazon (SD)
David Spray – Gleeds (DS)
Jonathan Stubbs – Wykeland (JS)
Shaun Hodgkin – TSL (SH)
Julian Bradshaw– TSL (JB)

DATE: 04/06/24

APOLOGIES:

MEETING NO: 07

East Riding Planning Representative

	ACTION	OWNER
1.01	Initial introductions were undertaken	SH
2.01	Project Progress presentation was delivered by SH with an overview of the last meeting. Explaining the current set up of the project and lookahead of works.	NOTE NOTE
2.02	<u>Community liaison and engagement</u> The 4 th edition of Newsletter has been distributed. (Note this is a monthly requirement). PMN – The 5th edition has now been approved (21/06) and is being prepared for distribution	TSL
	Cllr Abraham raised concerns re Acoustic Fence and general progress of the installation of. SH confirmed that the installation had commenced and would continue to completion as soon as reasonably possible.	ERYC
	Bricks in stockpiled materials noted by Cllr Abraham. JB confirmed that any materials present on site would be retained where possible. Materials are segregated where necessary and placed in accord with agreed MMP	TSL
	Animal Welfare of Guard dogs noted as a concern. SH confirmed dogs are walked regularly and remain in a well-ventilated vehicle when not on patrol or walks.	NOTE

Query raised by Mike Robson that the height of building appears different from that noted on the planning drawings/documents. JS confirmed that the building is built in strict accordance with same. NOTE

External lighting (Plot D) raised as an issue on completion. Reference to the new building in the same context. SH confirmed that AMZ have reduced the extent of external lighting they would normally propose for a development of this nature to appease the concerns raised by the local residents. NOTE

Joanne Arro (not available in person) raised an issue re air quality monitoring stations via Claire. How are the stations being monitored and any exceedances being logged? 3 stations being referenced. One close to field, one close to tunnel and one owned by residents (top of plantation drive).
JO asked what the exceedance trigger levels are.
Shaun asked for Jo to confirm on what date did the AQ readings seemed excessive. JA

JO offered thanks for the change in piling design on the current site as it is significantly less noisy and intrusive than Plot D was. NOTE

SH confirmed that Tetra Tech (external monitoring consultants) manage all equipment on behalf of AMZ. Only 1 exceedance noted to date (Vibration) and corrective action was implemented within 30 minutes of the trigger. NOTE

Air Quality during school start/finish times was discussed. Suggested that vehicle movements associated with school run are likely to be the biggest contributing factors to same. Not specifically TSL site operations. NOTE

The Cllrs collectively raised disappointment that again ERYC Planning were not represented. Cllr Corless is to arrange their attendance at the next Community Liaison Meeting with the residents to respond to the wider queries regarding air quality. NOTE

Airbourne sound raised as a concern due to the prevailing wind direction. All works are being undertaken in line with the approved management plans. NOTE

Cllr Corless raised social media concerns over human waste found on in adjacent Sandpiper Public House area. (not on the DSA2 site) but near Monks Way west. Cllrs suggested ERYC should investigate options for improved signage / external public toilets for HGV drivers parking up on NOTE

the estate overnight. Cllr Corless stated that the HGV information from ERYC is being updated and all local hauliers will be updated. This was to be raised with ERYC by the Cllrs.
Cllrs agreed this is not directly a TSL nor Amazon issue.

TSL stated they had endeavoured to liaise with the local schools but had not had any feedback. MA suggested liaison with Don Deering College. TSL explained that there would be a large Welfare village being established on site including catering as the numbers increased on site. This was viewed positively and Cllr Hopton suggested this should be communicated within the newsletter to promote the positivity of the professional site set up and approach to the welfare of the workforce. TSL to capture in next newsletter. TSL

2.03 Safety, Health & the Environment

TSL updated the meeting that all SHE documents required to carry out the works safely were being produced, including Risk Assessments and Method Statements.

24Hr site security and Guard Dog remains operational.

All the noise and vibration monitoring stations are in operation with reports being received monitoring against the baseline levels set, with no issues to date. NOTE

The project initial CCS shore 41/45 was shared and received well. The Main works had been registered as well and a further inspection was awaited. NOTE

Road Sweeper remains in attendance together with small Diesel powered jet wash units at the site entrance. TSL confirmed they were pushing to get the internal access roads/tarmac completed ASAP to further mitigate against mud/debris leaving site. TSL

2.04 MA enquired where the maintenance access to open space would be. JS stated that a gate was provided in the non acoustic portion of the fence to the SE corner. NOTE

MA suggested the PCs be contacted regarding the public representation at the next meeting and it may be prudent to include the minutes from the previous meetings so that the public are kept abreast of the progress. NOTE

2.05 Date of the Next meeting confirmed as 2pm on the 3rd September 2024 held in the TSL site offices.
PMN – Please report to the security at Gate 1 as TSL have moved to the permanent office set up ALL

